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October 9, 1962

All Commissioners present.

Mr, Williem Loker, Secretary to the Commissioners of Leonardtown.
In the name of the Commissioners of Leonardtown, Mr. Loker
wished to thank the County Commissioners for having the one-way
signs erected around the Memorisl Library.

Roads

Mr. Bland, living on Luke Mattingly famroad in the 6th
District, asked that road be repaired in his area, Dennis
Raley, Jr., who was present, informed My. Bland that this
road is in the program for reconstruction. Work on same will
be done by November 15 or early Spring of '63.

Dennis Raley, Jpr., of State Roads Commission, was given a letter
authorizing him to alleviate the parking problem near the
Health Dept. Building. This letter given on 10-10-62,

Mr. Cero, Asst. State Supervisor of Assessment Office, and
Mr. Ralph Abell, of St. Mary's County Assessment Office,
called in regard to giving the local newspapers publicity re
assessments in the County. Mr. Cero prepared a letter to
the papers, a copy of same 1s attached,

Mr. Ralph Abell, Supervisor of Assessments, St. Mary's County
tendered his resignation as Supervisor of Assessments today,
effective January 1, 1962,

School Bus

The Commissioners authorized that a check for $400 be given

to Mr. Sam Bailey, the contractor on the 7th District Parochial
School Bus., This amount of money is to be given him for the
purchase of a 60-passenger school bus. Mr, Bailey has been
using a 48-passenger bus that was overcrowded.

Leonard S. Alvey
President

Meeting adjourned.





